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LYBS Board Meeting Minutes

14APRIL2011
8:00pm
Littleton Police Department CR
Board Members present at the meeting were: 

John Davis
Gary Wilson
Bernie Lane
Rob Warner
Tom Furlong
Ron Cochra

Ed McCarthy
Brook Moore
Paul McGregor
Tyler Gray
Chuck Decoste
Board members not present:

Tom Morey
Larry Frisoli

Coordinators/Volunteers/Guests present:

Brian Doyle
Fran Richard
Jen Regan
Mike Gearty
Ivan Pagacik

Brook  called the meeting to order at 8:10pm.
· Roll Call (attendance)/Visitors
· Review of Minutes from Last Meeting – John Davis
· The board approved the minutes from March 24th minutes.
· Registration – Fran Richard
· Up to date.  One or two late entrants have been placed on teams.
· Scholarship paperwork has been distributed and P&R is waiting for completed registration.
· Coordinators need to get rosters to Jen Barlow and Fran Richard.
· Discussed whether or not to close registration.  Rookie BB is wait listed.  All others will remain open.
· Confirm coaches are correct on the website.
· League Coordinators

· TBall – Tyler Gray; rosters are set; three assistants are still missing their CORI forms.  Games will go until June 18th.
· Baseball Rookie – Mike Gearty; practices started June 9th; power is on both Shatuck and ken White; rosters are set and registration is closed (8 teams of 9 – 10 kids per team).  Four newly ID’ed coaches need to be approved by board and CORI’ed.
· Assistant coaches Stephen Reidy, Mark Hall, Sean Reardon and Robert Sundberg were approved.

· Baseball Minors – not present
· Majors 60 – Ed McCarthy; five teams and have been drafted.  Coached are ID’ed and CORI’ed.
· Major 70 – Paul Macgregor will have two teams and have been selected.
· Babe Ruth – Gary Wilson; first game for Minute Man on April 15th at LHS; uniforms are not in (games are starting earlier); Whitcomb Field is taken primarily by soccer which conflicts with Babe Ruth.  Soccer and LYBS will need to meet to sort this out.  Ivan P. discussed this with one of the soccer leaders.  Gary Wilson with follow up.  Summer MinuteMan league will open soon (co-opting with Harvard).  Motion to approve Rick West as an assistant coach (will coach summer team).  Approved.  LHS LaCrosse needs Jet Field on May 26th.  Can league games be moved (Minor SB – Warner) has a game?
· Rookie SB – Ron Cochran; 36 girls; 4 teams of 8 – 10; rosters and schedules are set.  Will be attempting coach-pitch.
· Minor SB – Rob Warner; 4 teams and have been selected.  Schedule is set and have been communicated.  CORI are set.
· Major SB – Bernie Lane; three teams are set and practice has started.  Schedules are done.  CORI are set.
· Senior SB – Bernie Lane; Middle School team has finally been selected.  Waiting for schedule to be finalized.  CORI are set.
· Umpires – Ed McCarthy

· Kid umpire meeting was held.  Feedback from girls was they prefer two umpires per game.  Previous experience is coaches intimidating umps in Minors SB.  Maintain one ump (for Minor SB was the specific discussion point) but coordinators need to communicate to coaches how to interact with umps to maintain a positive atmosphere.  Coaches should have a meeting at home plate with umpire before the game.
· Safety Clinic – Gary Wilson
· Gary discussed with Dan Conceison.  He is ready to whenever.  Scheduled for Wednesday the 20th at 7pm.  The Multi-Purpose room at Shattuck.  John Davis will call P&R (Kate).
· Coaching Clinic – Tom Furlong
· Tom Furlong discussed with Matt at In the Batter’s Box.  Suggested to separate by ages.  Softball and baseball at the same time.  Tom will get it scheduled and communicated to the coordinators/coaches/board.
· Jet Field/Pod Update – Ivan Pagacik
· There is no pod.  Will be using LYSA’s trailers; keys have been made.  Bases have been ordered.
· Shed at Shaker Lane (Chuck DeCoste) – Shawn Malone (Eagle Scout project) will get there tonight.  Utilities are on.  Most of the construction should be done this weekend.  Pressure washing and painting to follow over subsequent weeks.
· Treasurer’s Report – Tom Furlong
· $27000 (P&R) but still waiting to pay equipment and uniform orders.
· $36500 (Booster); down payment of Spinners and CPA fees (tax prep and updates).
· Jamboree – Mike Gearty

· June 24th at Middle School from 5 – 7pm.  If it rains we can use the gym.  Suggest a 30x35 tent.
· Trophies for Rookie and T-Ball and t-shirts for all.

· Getting confirmation regarding need to Police and Fire.  Hasn’t been necessary.
· Calendar Update – Tom Furlong
· Chris Basset will print calendars at a discount.
· Will try and hand out to kids by first week of May.
· Concession – Tom Furlong

· Will wait for Shaker Lane Field shed to be completed before getting food.
· Equipment/Apparel – Chuck Decoste

· Equipment is in.  Any more that is needed should be communicated to Chuck.
· Jerseys will be available next week.
· Jackets – 5th graders in BB and SB; need size and name on sleeve.  Coordinators need to check information to Chuck D. by May 15th.
· Tournament Team Selection Process – Ivan Pagacik
· Updated process was distributed prior to meeting.
· Reviewed coaches vote process.  Tourney coaches are ID’ed mid-May.
· Process was approved by board.
· Information Night will be held during May for parents.
· MAC League – Ivan Pagacik

· A rule meeting was held this week.  Bunting is now allowed in Minors.
· New Business
· Port – Johns – need one at Shattuck and Shaker Lane.  Brook Moore will make the call to P&R.
· Can Day – Ed McCarthy
· Ed requested schedule from last year which he can get from Rody.

· Jen Regan volunteered to help Ed set this up.

· Various board members have been contacted by parents with concerns over the institution of Major 70s.  P&R have also been contacted.  Brook asked that this be a full agenda item for the next board meeting.
· Next meeting – 5MAY2011; 8pm @LPD CR (John Davis to reserve room)
· Meeting adjourned – 10:00pm
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